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IMO OPRC-HNS TECHNICAL GROUP MEETING

Last week’s OPRC-HNS TG meeting, held at IMO’s newly refurbished HQ in London,  was attended by delegations from 23 nations and observers from 10 international organizations. This, the eighth meeting of the Technical Group was opened by Mr Stefan Micallef, Deputy director of the Marine Environment Division. The meeting was chaired by Mr Nick Quinn of New Zealand who has succeeded Mr Mark Meza of the United States in this role. In addition to working on the formal agenda, delegates received illustrated presentations on recent events – Mr Suh Woo Rack of Korea spoke on the Hebei Spirit incident (December 2007), highlighting important lessons learned including logistics related to the management of some 1.2 million volunteers; on behalf of the Philippines, Ms. Patricia Charlebois of IMO gave a presentation on the Princess of the Stars Ferry Disaster; and the delegate from Spain, Mr Sergio Rodriguez Carbonell gave an account of the January 2007 Sierra Nava incident in Algeciras Bay. Mr Joe Small, consultant, gave a presentation on the new Introductory IMO Model Courses on Preparedness and Response to HNS Incidents in the Marine Environment. The finalised courses will now be submitted for approval at MEPC 59. ISCO has joined with other delegations including the United Kingdom, United States, Canada, France, Spain, Republic of Korea and ITOPF in support a work programme, being led by Italy, to gather more information needed for the development of Technical Guidelines on Sunken Oil Assessment and Removal Techniques. The scope will include the recovery of not only negative buoyancy oil from the seabed but also the recovery of oil from sunken vessels. ISCO Secretary, John McMurtrie, will be shortly writing to members to ask for their experiences and lessons learned in this kind of work. ISCO, in association with the International Spill Accreditation Association (ISAA), has also undertaken to submit a paper to OPRC-HNS TG9 on the training and accreditation of inland responders for shoreline clean-up in maritime incidents. On this matter, Dr Douglas Cormack, expressed the view that such a scheme would address a shortage in the number and availability of trained personnel that can be mobilised for shoreline clean-up in response to a major marine oil spill incident. 

EMSA: NEW VESSELS IN MEDITERRANEAN

In the picture: The EMSA contracted vessel Aktea OSRV

 The EMSA network of stand-by oil spill recovery vessels has recently been further strengthened in the Mediterranean area with the entry into operational service of 3 new vessels. Following a preparation period for prefitting, crew training, equipment installation and system testing during the summer, the vessels are now available to assist Member States that request assistance with the response to marine pollution incidents. Two of the three vessels form a ‘mini-pool.’ These are the Bahia I and the Bahia III, which are owned and operated by the shipping company Mureloil, and operate as bunker vessels based out of Algeciras, southern Spain. The primary ship, the Bahia III, was built in 2007, has just entered into commercial service and comes with a storage capacity of 7,500 m3 The Aktea OSRV is an oil tanker with a tank capacity of 3,000 m3 Operating out of Piraeus, it has the oil pollution response equipment permanently stored on board. It is owned by Environmental Protection Engineering (EPE), which already operates a fleet of dedicated spill response vessels. Additional vessels contracted by EMSA are currently in their preparation phase. Further information is available at: www.emsa.europa.eu
Philippines:  Removing Toxins From Sunken Ferry

Divers wearing protective suits began to pull out toxic chemicals on Tuesday from a ferry that sank with more than 860 people on board three months ago, one of the worst maritime disasters in the Philippines. The removal of the tonnes of toxic fertiliser and pesticide and bunker fuel has to be finished before the divers can begin to bring up bodies of up to 600 people believed trapped in the MV Princess of the Stars ferry which capsized in a typhoon. Maria Elena Bautista, transportation undersecretary, told reporters that the retrieval of 10 metric tonnes of endosulfan, a highly toxic insecticide, and about one tonne of pesticides would take 12 to 16 days. Bautista said about 250 tonnes of bunker fuel would then be removed before divers could get to the bodies.
 http://www.planetark.com/dailynewsstory.cfm/newsid/50424/story.htm
BARENTS SEA: IF AN OIL TANKER CRASHED IN THE ARCTIC 

“Barents Rescue 2009”, a major Arctic oil spill rehearsal - Over the last few years, shipping in the Barents Sea has surged following the development of Russian export terminals along the country’s northern coast. The Arctic shipping operations will in the years to come only continue to increase as industrial activities pick pace and the Arctic ice vanishes. The challenges following the Arctic shipping will be the focus of next year’s “Barents Rescue” rehearsal. The “Barents Rescue 2009” will be organised by Russian authorities in the oil export terminal of Varandey, a key port for shipping of Russian oil from the resource-rich Timan-Pechora province. Together with colleagues from Norway, Finland, Sweden, as well as the USA and Canada, the organisers of the event will focus on the scenario of a wrecked tanker threatening the environment of the Nenets Autonomous Okrug. The rehearsal will be held in highly authentic environments. The port of Varandey, the Lukoil controlled export terminal which opened this year, will itself be one of the possible threats to the Arctic environment. The terminal, located 23 km off the coast of the Nenets AO, will be connected land-based facilities with a pipeline. Terminal capacity is 12 million tons of oil per year. The oil will all be shipped by ice-protected tankers to storage facilities in Murmansk, from where it subsequently is shipped to foreign recipients. The “Barents Rescue 2009” is organised by Russian authorities as part of the country's chairmanship period in the Barents Euro-Arctic Council. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for this alert]  http://www.barentsobserver.com/if-an-oil-tanker-crashed-in-the-arctic.4512831-16176.html
CROATIA IS LATEST CLEANSEANET USER

Croatia has just become an official user of the European CleanSeaNet oil pollution monitoring service. This fact was celebrated at a CleanSeaNet Info Day in Zagreb on 8 September, with the participation of Branko Bačić, Croatian Secretary of State for Sea, Vincent Degert, Head of the European Commission delegation to the Republic of Croatia and Leendert Bal, acting head of the EMSA Operations Department. Following this event, 23 Croatian staff members attended a two day CleanSeaNet training session.
 www.emsa.europa.eu
New Technology for Underwater Oil Recovery - Windsor Innovations partners with Slickbar

Windsor Innovation’s of Woodbury, Minnesota has engineered and developed systems to contain and recover oil underwater for two aging problems that can cause dramatic environmental issues in the very near future if not addressed; Submerged Pipelines and Sunken Vessels. “Collaborating with Slickbar Products Corporation, a leader in the oil spill containment and recovery industry is exactly what is needed to bring our invention to the worldwide market.” states TJ Parro, Windsor President. “We are very pleased to add this new & advanced technology to recover oil at the source underwater prior to reaching the surface to our arsenal of spill response equipment” states Stephen Reilly, VP of Slickbar. The technology is called “Submerged Fluid Recovery System” (SFRS) and it targets the resolution of two particular problems – (a) recovery of oil leaks from sub-sea pipelines and (b) recovery of oil leakage from point sources on submerged wrecks (including legacy vessels). The pipeline oil leak recovery version of the concept is due to be tested at OHMSETT at the end of October 2008. For more information and other news from Slickbar: http://www.slickbar.com/Images/Slicknews3rdqtr2008/3rdQtrSeptember2008.pdf
MARKET RESPONDS STRONGLY TO ESP'S EARTH-FRIENDLY SORBENTS

New products are rare in the sorbent business, but recent dramatic changes in the industry led ISCO member, Chicago-based Evolution Sorbent Products, LLC (ESP) to develop an innovative new line of earth-friendly sorbents called ColdForm™. These environmentally sustainable, largely non-oil-based sorbents: • use renewable and recycled resources • use less energy to produce • reduce dependency on oil - And they’re better for business. ColdForm™ sorbents: • absorb 20%–40% more than comparable polypropylene meltblown sorbents (confirmed by independent testing) • deliver greater price stability than meltblown • offer excellent value “Customers worldwide have responded extremely well to our new ColdForm™ sorbents,” said ESP President Bryan Sims, “It gives them a chance to do something for the environment, get a better product and gain a competitive advantage all at the same time. ”ColdForm™ sorbents have quickly made a place for themselves in the industry around the world. Traditional polypropylene meltblown sorbents dominated the industry for several decades. And for good reason: they were an effective choice at a reasonable price. But in the past 12–18 months, the economic landscape has changed dramatically. The cost of oil-based resins – key to making meltblown/polypropylene sorbents – has skyrocketed, leaving the industry reeling. Now bio-based materials, which have always offered better absorbency, are no longer too expensive-compared to meltblown. ESP is a highly experienced sorbent manufacturer. Based in the Chicago area, its state-of-the-art manufacturing facility operates 24/7 producing ColdForm™ as well as some of the finest meltblown in the business. Its core management team draws on its decade-long track record of successfully building and bringing many meltblown sorbent lines to market. For more information and photos, contact: Roy Scharrer Direct: 630.947-5908 roy@esp-us.com    http://www.esp-us.com
Maritime Casualties and Homeland Security
This is an interesting article by Anthony M. Davis of the Homeland Security Group. “Shortly after 1:30 A.M. of July 23, 2008, two vessels were transiting the Mississippi River. The Motor Tanker TINTOMARA, a 600-foot tanker was heading down river on a transit that seemed perfect for the early morning sail. The sky was clear with a three-quarter moon, 82 degrees with a light wind and ten-mile visibility. Lighting from the New Orleans Riverfront and two separate spans of the Crescent City Connection Bridges lit the waterway. The transit should have been enjoyable; the type of sail that sailors reminisce about ….. “ Read the complete story at http://www.analyst-network.com/article.php?art_id=2479
New Voluntary Guidance Combines MSDSs and Labeling Standards

A proposal by the American Chemistry Council (ACC) will combine American National Standards Institute (ANSI) standards for material safety data sheets (MSDSs) and chemical labeling. To discuss possible interest in the proposed standard, which would combine ANSI Z400.1 and ANSI Z129.1, the council will be hosting an open meeting on Oct. 15 at the ACC in Arlington, Virginia, USA. The proposal was inspired by the U.N.'s Globally Harmonized System of Classification and Labeling of Chemicals (GHS), which is aimed at creating a worldwide system of criteria for classifying chemicals according to their health, environmental and physical hazards; and hazard communication requirements for labeling and safety data sheets. Like GHS, ACC's plan is voluntary guidance. More information on this story will be in the November issue of the Community-Right-To-Know Manual. [Thanks to Tim Butters for passing on this news]
http://www.americanchemistry.com/s_acc/index.asp
USA: Preparing for the worst: Spill responders practice on Kachemak Bay

Response vessels and cleanup equipment spread out across parts of Kachemak Bay on 25th September practicing to mitigate an oil spill no one wants to see happen, but which everyone accepts as probably inevitable. "We have tremendous capabilities post OPA 90 with resources for oil spill response in this part of Alaska," said Adm. Gene Brooks, commander of the 17th Coast Guard District, on hand to observe the spill drill. Brooks was referring to the federal Oil Pollution Act of 1990. "That's because a lot of people have worked very hard for the last 20 years to ensure that an Exxon Valdez doesn't happen again." In March of 1989, the Exxon Valdez tanker ran aground in Prince William Sound, spilling an estimated 11 million gallons of North Slope crude, producing an oil slick that spread to Kodiak Island, the Aleutian Chain and into Kachemak Bay and lower Cook Inlet. Its effects are still being felt today. That event launched agencies such as the Cook Inlet and Prince William Sound regional advisory councils and a continuing effort to prepare for future spills that involves millions of dollars spent on equipment and personnel. It is the meshing of those two elements that necessitates training days like Thursday. Heading up the drill was the Unified Command, which included Federal On Scene Coordinator Mark Hamilton, Coast Guard captain of the Western Alaska, along with the State On Scene Coordinator Garrey Folley, with the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation, and Shawn Brown, the Responsible Party On Scene Coordinator -- in this case, Tesoro. http://www.peninsulaclarion.com/stories/092808/new_286730736.shtml
CANADA: CALL FOR PAPERS – 2009 WCDM CONFERENCE

The Canadian Centre for Emergency Preparedness (CCEP) is calling for presentations for the 19th World Conference on Disaster Management (WCDM). The Conference will be held at the Metro Toronto Convention Centre, Toronto, Canada from June 21-24, 2009. 
The theme of the 19th WCDM is: "A Climate for Change - Communication, Collaboration and Co-operation" WCDM is the premier annual event that addresses issues common to all
aspects of Disaster Management. The conference program includes speakers from many parts of the world and provides excellent opportunities for training and networking for those
in Emergency Planning/Management, Business Continuity, Risk Management, Security, Disaster Recovery, Emergency Response, Disaster Management Research, Emergency
Communications, Emergency Health, as well as for the organizations which supply and service these professions. The 2009 Conference is expected to attract over 2,000 attendees from Canada, the US and from around the world. A major goal of the 19th WCDM is to offer a program that challenges delegates by examining traditional concepts and methods, and provides: - new ideas and approaches to problem solving - both leading edge and topical presentations - opportunities to connect with key individuals. Presentation abstracts must be submitted by December 5, 2008. If you have some knowledge to share and would like to submit an abstract, or know of someone who might be interested in presenting, please visit our web site at http://www.wcdm.org/call-for-papers.html [Thanks to Gary Mohr of Hazmat 101 Group for providing this item]
USA: Exercise readies first units for NORTHCOM assignment

The exercise scenario was a sobering one: a 10-kiloton nuclear device detonated in America's heartland, quickly overwhelming civilian responders. Military leaders who recently trained for this response say they are now thinking differently about how to move equipment, extract the injured and take care of people following this type of attack. 
Their insights came from "Vibrant Response," a week-long command post exercise designed to train the commanders and staff of the nation's dedicated force for responding to chemical, biological, radiological, nuclear and high-yield explosive incidents, or CBRNE incidents. The units completed the exercise Sept. 18 at Fort Stewart, Ga., just two weeks before their force, the CBRNE Consequence Management Response Force, or CCMRF, will be assigned to U.S. Northern Command to begin its mission. http://www.army.mil/-news/2008/09/29/12779-exercise-readies-first-units-for-northcom-assignment/
UK: INTERNATIONAL DISASTER & EMERGENCY RESILIANCE, READINESS, RESPONSE & RECOVERY CONFERENCE

The 9th IDER (International Disaster & Emergency Resilience, Readiness, Response & Recovery) conference, with exhibits, will be held in the superb conference facilities at the BT Centre, 81 Newgate Street, London EC1A 7AJ (near St Paul's Cathedral) on Tuesday 14th and Wednesday 15th October 2008, with IAEM & ICDDS Workshops on the afternoon of Monday 13th.  Conference Prices and Registration Details or telephone: +44 (0)1985 846181.
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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